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Greetings Marines and Friends, 
 We were hoping to have a memorable Marine Corps Birthday ñSOS Break-
fast.ò  Well, Hurricane Nicole took care of that.  The line in verse three of the Marineôs 
Hymn, ñin every clime and placeò certainly did not take in hurricanes in Florida!  We 
had to admit defeat and cancel the breakfast.  In spite of every attempt to reschedule, 
we could not connect all the dots to make it happen.  Put Friday, November 10, 2023 
on your calendar now for next yearôs breakfast.  Lieutenant General òSamò Mundy has 
already agreed to return next year; the raffle items have been put away until next 
year; The Sheraton Orlando North has been  put on alert.  Make sure you can make 
yourself available, and weôre good to go for 2023. 
 The December meeting is always our most popular meeting.  Fiddlers Green 
will have its Christmas tree up and awaiting the toys for the Marine Reserves ñToys 
for Totò to be placed tenderly under its outstretching branches.  A couple of Marines in 
dress blues will join us and take possession of the toys for distribution to needy Cen-
tral Florida families.  This yearôs program will be a good one with Lorraine Holland, 
MAJ, USA (Ret) and Pat Green from the Military Officers Association of America pre-
senting our program. 
 It is almost time for annual members to renew their membership in our Central 
Florida Chapter, 1st Marine Division Association.  Unless you are a life member, 
please see the membership form on the last page of the ñOoo Rahò and submit it to 
me at the address at the bottom along with your renewal fee of $20.  You can also 
pay on-line by going to our chapter web page http://www.cfc1stmardiv.com/ .  For 
those who joined after June 2022, your membership will be carried over for 2023.  
 
Have a Happy Thanksgiving, and Semper Fidelis, 
Mike 

December ProgramðMilitary Officers Association of America 
presented by Lorraine Holland and Pat Green 

 With more than 350,000 members from every 
branch of service - including active duty, National 
Guard, Reserve, retired, former officers, and their 
families - we are a powerful force speaking for a 
strong national defense and representing the interests 
of military officers at every stage of their careers. 
 MOAA's highest priority is providing first-class service to our members. We are 
the leading voice on compensation and benefit matters for all members of the military 
community. We provide expert advice and guidance to our members. 
 While the association does advocate a strong national defense, it does not, as 
an association, become involved in matters pertaining to military strategy or individual 
weapons systems of the various services. The association's board of directors has 
long believed that such decisions can be made only by those who have all of the facts 
available to them: today's actively serving military leadership. 
 
        (Continued on page 3) 
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 Editorôs Note: Unfortunately we lost Art Dreves three 
years ago, however this and other stories written by 
Art as well as other members and former members 
can be found on our chapter website under ñIn Their 
Own Words.ò  Check it out! 
 
 It was March, 1945, and the 1st Marine Divi-
sion was aboard the transports, leaving Pavuvu, in the 
Russell Islands, for the final time.  Pavuvu had been 
the home to the 1st Marine Division between cam-

paigns, and it was bittersweet to say farewell to that beautiful tropical resort (although "resort" may be overstat-
ing the accommodations!) At any rate, we were off to a new part of the world, and ultimately, to some of the most 
intense combat we would encounter during the War. 
 A six-day sea cruise took us to Ulithi, an atoll in the Caroline Islands with a large lagoon, well suited for 
anchorage (this, we would later learn, was the principal staging area for the U.S. invasion of Okinawa). It was here 
that we witnessed an amazing piece of U.S. Naval History, up close. After sailing for the better part of a week, we 
must have pulled in to the anchorage overnight, because when I went topside in the morning for chow, as far as 
the eye could see, there were nothing but 
ships -- ships of every class the Navy had 
in its arsenal -- a thousand ships, it 
seemed to me (though recorded history 
says there were only 617).  Still, it was 
clearly one of the biggest armadas ever 
assembled during the War. 
 At some point, they wanted to 
move our craft to a different location in the 
lagoon.  I don't recall exactly why we had 
to change our anchorage, but we moved 
very slowly through that sea of ships, and 
thus occurred our encounter with a great 
warrior of Naval history. 
 We were probably doing about 5 
knots when the public address speaker 
came on, and called for all hands on deck 
-- that meant Marines, too.  We were 
called to attention and told to face the 
starboard side. There she was -- the 
USS BEN FRANKLIN -- still smoking, with 
a bad list to starboard. We could see im-
mense wreckage -- burned aircraft, 
stacked on the stern, and a huge, gaping hole in the flight deck, about mid-ship.  All hands on our ship were given 
the order to right-hand salute. 
 Then came the most vividly memorable moment. There were at least a half-dozen shrouded bodies laid 
out on the edge of the deck, and a small squad of Marines with rifles at port arms.  As we slid by, the command 
for a gun salute was given, and the shrouded bodies were slipped into the sea -- a most moving event, and one I 
will never forget. 
 The Franklin, we learned, had taken two direct hits from a Japanese dive-bomber a few days earlier; this 
was actually the second time she had been hit by the Japanese -- the first being six months earlier -- but this time, 
the damage was far more severe. 
 By all rights, the Franklin should have sunk.  It took on so much water, it was listing 13 degrees; it was 
heavily damaged internally; and a majority of its crew were killed or injured -- but the tenacity of 
the Franklin's remaining crew refused to let the ship die. 
 We were honored to see her that day, the day she began making her way home to the States.  As history 
records, after initial repairs at Pearl Harbor, the USS Ben Franklin made the rest of the journey under her own 
power -- halfway around the world, and all the way back to the Brooklyn Navy Yard.  She remained a proud part of 
the U.S. Navy until 1967, when she was finally taken for scrap-metal. 
 As for us -- our fortunes took us in a different direction, departing Ulithi a few days later for what would be 
our April 1st, 1945 landing é on the Japanese island of Okinawa é but that is yet another story. 

The U.S.S. Ben Franklin - 
A Ship Remembered 

by  

Sgt. A.F. Dreves, C-1-1, Pacific Theater, WWII 

This was roughly our view of the Franklin as we pulled alongside her.  
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Alice & Jim 

 

 

 

BRING A NEW, UNWRAPPED TOY  
TO THE  

DECEMBER 3 MEETING ! 
    

(Continued  from page 1ðMOAA) 
  
 MOAA was founded in Los Angeles, Calif., on Feb. 23, 
1929. The first leaders of the association hoped that by joining 
together they could provide assistance and advice to other mili-
tary officers. This concern for others fostered natural fraternal 
relations among members from all branches of 
the uniformed services. 
 We are pleased to have Lorraine Hol-
land who is president of the Central Florida 
Chapter and Regional President of MOAA pre-
sent our program on December 3. Joining Lor-
raine will Pat Green who is on the National 
Board for surviving spouses.    
 Lorraine states that, ñAfter seeing first-
hand how the Marines saved my unitôs bacon 
in the Gulf War of 91ô (I was with Second Ar-
mored Div FWRD), the Marines have always 
held a special place in my heart!  
 The Central Florida Chapter  MOAA 
meets monthly on the 3

rd
 Saturday at Orlando Elks Lodge 1079 - 

12 N. Primrose Orlando, FL.  You may visit the local chapterôs 
web page at http://www.moaafl.org/  

Lorraine Hol-
land, Maj, USA 
(ret) 

Sea Stories 
By 

 
  Jack Wing   

 
 In 1959-1960 I was serving on Okinawa at Camp Koza with A Company 3rd Pioneer Battalion. As 
Engineers we were always attached to Infantry units. In early 1960 our platoon was sent to the new 
camp that was toward the northern training area. It was Camp Schwab where the 5th Marine Regiment 
was billeted.  We Engineers were under control of the 'Fighting 5th', for Operation "Blue Star' that was 
conducted on the island of Formosa. There were many countries involved, and it was quite a large oper-
ation. 
 The day we arrived we boarded ship and set sail. After a few days of bouncing around on the 
waves and being sea-sick, we prepared to make an amphibious landing.  We descended down the ropes 
and into the landing boats. The landing craft circled until the boats were all on line.  
 We hit the beach in "John Wayne" fashion then charged forward at port arms across the sandy 
beach. About 50-75 yards ashore we maneuvered over a small crest of a hill. On the other side of the hill 
we encountered rice paddies. We were all hauling butt across the rice paddy dikes when I found myself 
up in the air doing a double back flip! I landed in some very wet, slimy, nasty smelling substance. I was 
75 % submerged in the smelly mess. What happened was that as I was running I hit some sort of hard 
root in the dike with my foot, and went ass over tea 
kettle!  
 After climbing out of the paddy I joined my 
squad/platoon. The platoon straggled in two columns, 
and I was ordered by the platoon sergeant to follow 
the unit 50-70 feet behind. (I smelled very "ripe").  
 The next day my platoon leader called for me.  
The lieutenant said, "The regimental commander and 
many higher-ranking brass were observing the land-
ing via field glasses. They mentioned that my tripping 
and flying through the air was the most realistic scene 
of a Marine being shot!ò   
 I'm sure they might still be laughing, thinking of 
that day!!!  I know I am. 

http://www.moaafl.org/
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~IMPORTANT~ 
Central Florida Chapter members (whether 
membership is regular or associate) need 
to be members of the 1st Marine Division 
Association...contact the FMDA office or 
visit the website for membership infor-

mation. 
 

website address: 
UNDER CONSTRUCTION 

 

 

Address and contact information 
 

1st Marine Division Association 
P.O. Box 9000, Box #902 
Oceanside, CA 92051 

 

Phone  
 

(760) 763-3268 
 
 

Association President 
Jerry Corrento, Sr.   

Email  jcorrento@verizon.net   
 
 
 

Staff 
 

5Ŝƴƴƛǎ WΦ /ƻŀŘȅ 
dennis.oldbreed@fmda.us  

WǳƴŜ /ƻǊƳƛŜǊ 
WǳƴŜΦhƭŘ.ǊŜŜŘϪCa5!Φǳǎ 

 

June is in the office MðF, afternoons  
(west coast time) 

Mark Your Calendars 
 

Nov. 24é Happy 
Thanksgiving 
 
Saturday, Dec. 3 é 
10:30, CF Chapter 
meeting, Fiddlers 
Green Irish Pub 

Same day as WP Christmas Pa-
rade. Expect traffic. 
 
Sat., Dec. 17, 12:00é Wreaths 
placed on veterans graves at 
Greenwood Cemetery 
 
 

Saturday, Jan. 7 é Chapter 
Exec. Comm. meeting   TBD 
 
 ********************************************************* 

 
The Larry E. Smedley  

Detachment of the Marine 
Corps Leagueð  

Monthly Meeting, 2
nd
 Tues, -   

7pm ï 8pm  
American Legion Post 243 
491 W. Broadway St. 
Oviedo 32799 

Info: mclcfl@gmail.com     
Or call Michael Segura 
(407)415-1504 

************************** 

 ñHeart of Floridaò  
 Women Marines Assoc. 

Chapter  
Meets Second Saturday -10am . 
Rio Pinar Golf and Country 
Club, 8600 El Prado Ave,  
Orlando, FL 32825. 
Contact: Susan Finnigan  
Susan@lynnamorris.com 
******************************************************************************************************
** 
:CF Marine Foundation: 

CFMCF1775@gmail.com   
 

  

RESERVED PARKING 
 

This sign was spotted at a local 
Sonnyôs BBQ restaurant. 

 
Send photos of any Purple Heart 
reserved parking signs you see and 

where you saw it. 

 

 

Heart of Florida Chapter FL-
12 Women Marines Associa-
tion will be sponsoring Green-
wood Cemetery again in 
2022. 
 
Event Details: 
Date: December 17, 2022 
Time: 12:00pm 
Location: Greenwood       
Cemetery,  
1603 Greenwood St  
Orlando, FL 32801 
 
To support this effort and   
ensure every veteran re-
ceives a wreath, please con-
sidering purchasing wreaths 
for donation at:https://
www.wreathsacrossamerica.org/
pages/163986/Overview/?

DID YOU KNOW? 
 

This holiday season, the  
Marine Corps Reserve is 
marking the 75th anniver-
sary of its renowned Toys 
for Tots program. 

 

The national initiative, 
which began in 1947,       
collects and distributes 
toys for children whose 
families may not have the 
means to buy them gifts for       

Christmas. 

mailto:june.oldbreed@fmda.us
mailto:CFMCF1775@gmail.com
https://www.wreathsacrossamerica.org/pages/163986/Overview/?relatedId=15636
https://www.wreathsacrossamerica.org/pages/163986/Overview/?relatedId=15636
https://www.wreathsacrossamerica.org/pages/163986/Overview/?relatedId=15636
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A drink òtumbleró has been made available for 
our chapter members and will be for sale at the 
upcoming Oct. 1 meeting.  The cost 
will be $20 and includes a second top 
fitted for use with a straw, along 
with 2 straws. 

 

Free legal services for Veterans, service members 
 

Having legal challenges can get in the way of living the life you want to live. It can interfere with transitioning 
from the military, getting that next job or housing, as well as benefits and services you are eligible to access. 
Ignoring legal difficulties tends to make them worse; however, there are free and low-cost resources available 
to service members and Veterans that can make legal concerns less burdensome. 

Variety of legal issues 
Stateside Legal provides a range of services across the country including self-help, discharge upgrades or mili-
tary record changes, health, housing, education, employment debt, family, criminal concerns, and resources 
that are specific to women and LGBTQ+ community. They serve Veterans, service members, people with mili-
tary experience and their families. 

Local VA legal services and Veterans Justice Outreach 
Legal help for Veterans is available at VA and includes Veterans Justice Outreach Specialists and partnerships 
with legal clinics. Veterans Justice Outreach Specialists identify justice-involved Veterans and contact them 
through outreach, and they often work with Veterans treatment courts and free legal clinics. Moreover, they are 
frequently the point of contact for the 150+ legal clinics that serve Veterans around the country. The clinics that 
offer legal services by state and VA facility are here. 

VA disability benefits and discharge upgrades 
VetLex is a dedicated web-based network of coordinated pro bono legal service providers. It connects Veter-
ans to someone who can help with a legal issue. Most legal work focuses on discharge upgrades and VA disa-
bility benefits, but VetLex has some services for other legal needs in select locations. To use this resource, 
youôll be asked to enter information about your legal situation, then VetLex will connect you to a volunteer attor-
ney in your area. 

Legal questions 
American Bar Association (ABA) Free Legal Answers for Veterans is a virtual legal advice portal where income
-eligible Veterans and survivors can submit questions pertaining to non-criminal legal issues. Attorneys accred-
ited with VA volunteer to answer questions about VA benefits, discharge upgrades, and similar Veteransô legal 
issues. 

Wide search of legal resources 
The National Resource Directory (NRD) offers a broad search for legal resources. This is a database of validat-
ed resources that supports recovery, rehabilitation and reintegration for service members, Veterans, family 
members and caregivers. Contact numbers and emails are readily available and offerings range across wide 
variety of legal services. 

LOCAL CONTACTS: 
Florida Orlando VA HCS Orlando VAMC at Lake Nona, 13800 Veterans Way, Orlando, FL 32827  
Legal Aid Society of the Orange County Bar Association, Inc. Jay Mobley VALOR Project Coordinator 407-841-
8310 ext 3167 Legal Aid/Bar Association Civil related (non-criminal), legal assistance Walk-ins only December 
7:30 pm - 5:00 pm 
 Stefanie Mohl    Stefanie.Mohl@va.gov   

https://www.statesidelegal.org/
https://www.va.gov/ogc/legalservices.asp
https://www.va.gov/homeless/vjo.asp#contacts
https://news.va.gov/?s=justice
https://www.va.gov/ogc/docs/LegalServices.pdf
https://vetlex.org/
https://www.americanbar.org/content/dam/aba/administrative/legal_assistance_military_personnel/ls-lamp-free-lgl-answers-vet-flyer-2021.pdf
https://nrd.gov/
mailto:Stefanie.Mohl@va.gov
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The Central Florida Chapter 
wishes to recognize and honor its  

members 
now serving in the Corps Eternal 

Flt.Sgt. Joe Adamik (2014)  
Capt. John Adamson 2015 
Sgt. Ray Bauer (2015)  
Cpl. Chester Bened (2012) 
Joyce Bowden, assoc. (2017) 
Sgt. Tim Broughton (2013 
Sgt. Glenn Brown (2011) 
Col. Harry Clarke (2013) 
Amy Clarke, assoc. (2017) 
Pfc. John Cromwell (2010) 
M.Sgt. Louis Curtis 
Wade Curtis (2011) 
Col. Ed Danowitz (2012)  
1stSgt. Richard DeVasto (2019) 
Sgt. Arthur Dreves (2019) 
Plt. Sgt Robert Fincher (2014) 
Olga Fincher, assoc. (2022) 

Capt. David Fowkes (2021) 
Capt. William Harwood (2010) 
Lt.Col. Dick Holt (2008) 
Carolyn Immerman, assoc. (2017) 
Sgt. Wade Jones (2012) 
Sgt. Joe Karlberg (2019) 
Cpl. John ñRickò Kennedy (2012) 
Cpl. Louis Lang (2010) 
Sgt. Maj. Les LeBlanc (2005) 
C.W. ñBillò Marks (2014) 
M.Sgt. Malcolm MacLean (2007) 
Gy.Sgt. Rudy Miller (2008) 
Capt. Ray Nielsen (2008) 
Sgt. Donald Neiss (2009) 
Col. Patrick Otoole (2018) 
Pfc. Athanasse ñAlò Parsons (2013) 

Capt. Jack Paxton (2018) 
MSgt Edward Payton (2015)  
Sgt. Victor Petris  (2015) 
Gy.Sgt. Charles Ross (2013) 
1Lt. George Schultz (2008) 
Cpl Don Schyberg (2017) 
Col. Bill Tate (2019) 
Pfc. ñWild Billò Taylor (2010) 
Col. John Terry (2018) 
Lt.Col. John Tomlinson (2014) 
M.Sgt. Dale Wasson (2009) 
Cpl. James Weinberg (2022) 
Sgt. Carl Wenhold (2017) 
LtCol. Erich H. Wieler (2022) 
Col. Paul Wilson (2019) 
 

Semper Fi, Ladies and Gentlemen. 
Youôll always be remembered. 

Barron and Kristen Mills 

Mike and Nancy 
Galyean 

Jo

  

 

Ponce Inlet Printing Inc. 
 

1726 S. Nova Road in Daytona Beach, Florida, 32119 
 

Contact  
Mary Racilað386-761-3355  

 

ponceinletprinting@gmail.com 

Central Florida Chapter.   
 

Thank you, Rick Dreves! 

http://www.cfc1stmardiv.com/ 

Visit the ñIn Their Own Wordsò page for 
anecdotal articles by members. 

  

                 Central Florida Marine Corps Foundation 
247th Marine Corps Birthday Ball 

Shingle Creek Resort 

Barron Mills, 
        Trish Murphey 

Mike, Nancy Galyean  

Nancy, Susan, Mary Ann 

Brian,  
   Susan Finnigan 

Two 99 year olds, Sallie  
Amato and ñHawkò 

Elmer Hawkins,  
    Mary Ann Smith 

Mike Pomakis 

  David Smith,  
      Frances Nevill 
 

mailto:ponceinletprinting@gmail.com
http://www.cfc1stmardiv.com/

